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From our President 

(continued on page 2) 

Last Post | Lest We Forget 
We remember with deep sadness and affection our departed Members 

and convey sincere condolences and sympathy to their families and friends 

Our ANZAC Day Gunfire Breakfast is 0700 for 0730 
25 April at Ibis Hotel, 334 Murray Street (near King) 

 

Monthly luncheon bookings 
Our ANZAC Day Gunfire Breakfast is $40 per person, including rum ration (no raffle 
tickets this month) and will be held in the Ibis Hotel at 334 Murray Street (just east of 
King Street), close to the Perth underground railway station, and the ANZAC Day March 
assembly point.  Parking is available opposite in His Majesty’s Theatre car park.   For 
catering reasons, your booking must be made no later than 1700 on Thu 18 April 
(day before Good Friday), please. Warden of the State War Memorial, Lieutenant 
Commander Guy Burton RAN,  will be our guest speaker. 
 

Three ways to book - Choose the best for  you 
1. Via the Highgate RSL website at http://highgate-rsl.org.au  Click on Next Luncheon. 
Then click on Luncheon Booking or Apology and you�ll be transferred to our new  
booking sheet page. Electronic funds transfer details are also on the page.   
Or... 

2. Go direct to the luncheon booking sheet by pasting this link into your browser: 
https://forms.gle/bJY1qHfAqwxfB54Y9  

Via the electronic booking sheet, you can add guests, food intolerances, purchase  
raffle tickets, check friends; and also register a non-attendance apology. If you book 
your luncheon via our website or direct, you will receive an email a couple of minutes 
later confirming your booking. 

Or... 

3. Via Committee Member: If you do not have internet access, please call Margot  
Harness on 9349 2847, or any Committee member, and they will help you book in.  

Important dates & events | please diarise now 
° 0700 for 0730 | Thu 25 Apr | ANZAC Day Gunfire Breakfast - Ibis Hotel 
      Please note - No third-Monday RSL luncheon or Committee meeting in April 

° 1100 | Mon 20 May | Committee Meeting - Karrakatta Club 
° 1130 for 1215 | Mon 20 May | Luncheon - Karrakatta Club 

 

D ear ANZAC Colleagues | The term ‘ANZAC’ is protected under 
Australian law and cannot be used in Australia without permission 

of the Minister for Veterans’ Affairs.  Similar restrictions are enshrined in 
New Zealand law.  Misuse, particularly for commercial purposes, can be 
legally challenged.  The law prevents corporations and individuals from 
exploiting the ANZAC ‘brand’ and the Department of Veterans’ Affairs 
has blocked dozens of applicants wanting to sell merchandise such as 
ANZAC-branded bottles of port and stubby holders. 
 

However, there is a general exemption for ANZAC biscuits. As long as 
they remain basically true to the original recipe, and are referred to and 
sold as biscuits and not cookies, they may be referred to as ANZAC 
biscuits.  Notably, the recipe omits eggs.  Eggs were scarce during 
WWI, due to many poultry famers enlisting, and ingredients without egg 
meant the biscuits did not spoil easily.  Wives, mothers and women’s 
groups sent the biscuits to servicemen abroad, as the biscuits kept well 
during long transportation. 
 

Over the years, the RSL has steadfastly maintained that any reference 
to ANZAC should be denoted correctly, and not    
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written as ‘Anzac’, as 
it is an acronym for 
Australian, New  
Zealand Army Corps.  
Unfortunately, as 
‘Anzac’ has become 
part of Australia’s 
lexicon, just like 
Qantas (Queensland 

And Northern Territory 
Air Service), that battle is fast being 
lost. 
 

There is probably an unwritten law in 
Australia and New Zealand that 
says, “Don’t make jokes about  
ANZAC”.  You could once make 
jokes about almost anything, even 
the Dockers, but not the Australian 
and New Zealand Army Corps.  
 

The ANZACs themselves, seem to 
have maintained a sense of humour 
and used dark-humour to cope with 
adversity.  Alan Moorehead, in his 
classic 1956 book ‘Gallipoli’, quoted 
one ANZAC soldier calling out to the 
Turks, “Play you again next  
Saturday”, after a series of  
particularly bloody clashes at  
Gallipoli on 19 May 1915.  The quote 
was repeated in the 2005 television 
documentary ‘Gallipoli Revealed’.  A 
Turkish historian in ‘Gallipoli  
Revealed’ showed his disgust at this 
quip, insinuating Australian soldiers 
had an apparent lack of regard for 
the sanctity of life.  It seems it defied 
his beliefs and was not politically 
correct. In today’s Australian  
Defence Force, would such a quip 
be seen as not fitting 21st Century 
attitudes, rather than being a  
defensive way of coping with  
tragedy?  In today’s Defence Force, 
there would be every possibility of an 
inquiry being called into such a quip.  
The inquiry, based on recent  
examples, might take several years 
and culminate in a court martial. 
 

One can only imagine what outrage 
would be feigned if the quip was 
made today with a gender  
connotation, like “Play you Sheilas 
again next Saturday!” Much has  
happened in Turkey since 2005 and 
political scientists no longer regard 
Turkey as a fully-fledged democracy.  
Might that same Turkish historian 
today have a view about the  
apparent lack of regard for the  
sanctity of life in his own country?   

This newsletter is printed 
as a service to the  

Veterans Community  
by the Office of the 

Federal Member for Perth 

Geoff Hourn 

to us about the creation of a WWI 
feature film that will be made in 
Western Australia by an 
independent local film company.  
The film will use local actors, crew 
and locations and is a worthy 
endeavor.  More details at: https://
drive.google.com/open?
id=1Agg7oU8Taz6id1lMwIL-
wdqExS4Gh34F 
In addition, Susanna Iuliano, from 
the Town of Vincent, has written to 
us about an upcoming talk at the 
Vincent Library (located next door to 
the Loftus Community Centre in 
Leederville).  The talk, from 1000 to 
1130 on Wed 24 April, is about the 
way Australians have memorialised 
the ANZACs.  The speaker will be 
historian Jo Hawkins, author of 
‘Consuming ANZAC’. Susanna 
wrote, “Your members may be 
interested in coming to this free talk 
and also in seeing the small display 
we currently have in the Local 
History Centre relating to life in our 
local communities after WWI”. 
 

Our March luncheon with the South 
Korean Ambassador and his wife, 
was very successful.  The 
ambassador took the opportunity to 
present several Peace Medals and 
an Achievement Award, and then 
spoke forthrightly about the bilateral 
and wider relationship between 
Australia and the Republic of Korea, 
the potential for conflict on the 
Korean Peninsula and the role of 
China and other nations in regional 
security. He reminded us that the 
ROK Defence Force has served 
alongside the Australian Defence 
Force in Korea, Vietnam, Timor and 
Afghanistan. Afterwards, one of our 
members suggested to me it would 
be fascinating to hear from a North 
Korean diplomat.  Nothing is 
impossible but I do hope that was 
meant as humour. But rather than 
avoiding that challenge outright, we 
have settled on asking the Chinese 
Consul General to be a guest  

Political correctness, of course, only 
applies in democracies and the 
current President of Turkey clearly 
will say and do anything for his own 
crass political purposes. In Australia 
and New Zealand we once had a 
history of using humour.  But that 
was before the current age of 
political correctness and now we are 
too busy trying to avoid causing 
offence to be humorous. If only there 
were university courses devoted to 
the study of Billy Connelly, Benny 
Hill and Dave Allen!  It will be a 
signpost that we have lost our 
democracy when humour has 
completely gone.   
 

On ANZAC Day 2019, the traditional 
0730 Highgate Gunfire Breakfast is 
guaranteed to put everyone in good 
humour.  It will follow the Dawn 
Service at the State War Memorial, 
as always, but this year is being held 
at the Ibis Hotel (Murray Street just 
west of William Street). 
 

Following my last President’s letter, 
Gary Benton, President of Collie-
Cardiff RSL Sub Branch, wrote to 
share the concern about dwindling 
membership numbers in a number of 
Sub-Branches.  He also thanked our 
Editor for regularly sending Highgate 
Highlights. 
 

Commenting on my mention that the 
Esperance Sub-Branch has a 
Leopard tank, Gary pointed out that 
Collie-Cardiff also has a Leopard 
tank plus an M113 Armoured 
Personnel Carrier.  And a Ferret 
Scout Car will soon be added to the 
Collie-Cardiff collection.  
 

Gary has invited all Highgate 
members to visit.  Collie-Cardiff RSL 
has fellowship each Friday from 
1500 to 1900.  On Sat 17 Aug 2019 
(to be confirmed) they will host the 
combined South-West Vietnam 
Veterans’ Day.  Gary concluded by 
writing “If any of your members 
would like a different experience this 
year, then Collie is the go”.  I hope 
that some of us from Highgate can 
visit Collie for Vietnam Veteran’s 
Day on 17 August. 
 

Esperance Sub-Branch also wrote  

BIRTHDAYS 
Members celebrating their  

birthday in April include: 
Steve Chamarette, Ian Petkoff, Jim Eayrs, 
Leslie Castle, Veronica Burns, Malcolm 
Weatherhead, Peter Garside, Ronald Jager, 
Brian Copping, Robert Pickard, Robert 
Somerville, Robert Trotter, Ken Barton, 
Sean Collopy, Roy Stacey, Gerry Warner, 
Phillip White, Norm Manners, Leigh Salter, 
Cecil Walkley and Wayne Tarr 
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From our President  
(continued from page 2) 

speaker later in the year. 
 

On 04 April, a very enjoyable  
Cocktails on Swan was held at the 
Swan Yacht Club (SYC).  This was  
different from our usual Highgate 
events and something we might wish 
to try again.  For next year, we could 
revert to the Sunday lunch format at 
the SYC, Royal Freshwater Bay 
Yacht Club or Royal Perth Yacht 
Club. Committee consideration might 
include holding future cocktail parties 
earlier in the year (say February, to 
take advantage of a later sunset and 
balmier weather) and on a Friday or 
Saturday evening. 
 

Finally, in this edition we have  
included the second story that Tim 
Fischer sent to us for publication.  
Enjoy the read. 
 

Best wishes – Geoff Hourn 
 

Get well, Bob Campbell 
Highgate member, Bob Campbell 
was recently injured in a motor  
vehicle accident and advises he will 
be in a neck-to-waist brace for  
possibly another two months, and 
regrets he won’t be able to attend 
our luncheons until at least July. Bob 
and wife, Maureen, are managing 
okay and have good support.   
 

In particular, Bob sends his thanks to 
members who have sent cards and 
conveyed best wishes.  Bob – we all 
send you our best wishes and look 
forward to seeing you as soon as 
you are able to safely and  
comfortably return. 
 

We welcome a new member 
By Howard Montagu 

We welcome Jeff Moorcroft to  
Highgate RSL.  Jeff was a member 
(1981-1987) of the 2nd Battalion 
Parachute Regiment, serving in the 
Falklands War and Northern Ireland.  
2 PARA is an airborne light infantry 
unit capable of a wide range of  
operational tasks, with personnel 
regularly deployed outside the 
United Kingdom on operations and 
training. Jeff currently serves as Vice 
President and Secretary of the  
Airborne Forces Association (WA).   

New headstones will soon be 
installed at the soldiers’ final resting 
place to recognise their correct 
identities. The soldiers were 
recovered in 2009 and are among 
250 Australian soldiers buried as 
‘Unknown Soldiers’ in the 
Commonwealth War Graves 
Commission Fromelles (Pheasant 
Wood) Cemetery. 
 

This is the 10th year 
the Fromelles Identification Board 
has met to consider evidence, 
including new DNA donors, to try to 
determine the identity of soldiers yet 
to be named. The board examines 
artefacts and historical records, as 
well as evidence gathered by 
anthropologists, archaeologists and 
DNA specialists to make its 
decision. Over this period, the  
Fromelles Project has successfully 
identified 166 Australian soldiers, 
while 84 soldiers’ identities still 
remain undetermined.   

Newsletter contributions are  
always very welcome   

Please send your material to the editor   
at roger.buddrige@highgate-rsl.org.au 

This outcome represents the  
culmination of a powerful  
collaboration between Defence, 
other agencies, contracted  
specialists, volunteer researchers 
and, most importantly, families of the 
missing who have recently supplied 
DNA for comparison to the soldiers.  
 

The soldiers’ identification will be 
acknowledged during the annual 
commemoration ceremony 
at Fromelles in July 2019. 
 

Defence encourages the public to 
register with the Australian Army’s 
Unrecovered War Casualties team if 
they have relatives who fought at  
Fromelles, have a date of death  
between 19-21 July 1916, and have 
no known grave.  
 

Online registration at: https://
army.govcms.gov.au/forms/uwc-a-
online-registration-form. Service re-
cords of the identified soldiers are 
at: www.naa.gov.au  

Seven Australian soldiers identified  
from Battle of Fromelles 

Seven Australian soldiers who fought and died in the attack 
at Fromelles in France during World War One have been formally 
identified by the 2019 Fromelles Identification Board. 

The soldiers have been identified as:  
1291 PTE George HONEY 32nd Bn AIF, aged 31 of West Guilford WA 
352 PTE Arthur George BATT 32nd Bn AIF, aged 32 of Hilton SA  
4188 PTE Edward James HOPE 54th Bn AIF, aged 28 of Penrith NSW  
641 PTE Leslie Clark DUNN 31st Bn AIF, aged 28 of West Melbourne Vic 
715 LCPL Ralph JOHNSON 31st Bn AIF, aged 19 of Middle Brighton Vic 
77 LCPL John Alexander CRAWFORD 32nd Bn AIF, aged 32 of Hindmarsh SA  
3433 PTE Peter Paul SHANNON 53rd Bn AIF, aged 35 of Merriwa NSW 

The Cornall Report has made 12 
recommendations to simplify current 
processes and make it easier for 
Veterans and their families to gain 
DVA assistance. 
 

DVA Minister Darren Chester  
indicates he will wait for the  
Productivity Commission Report 
prior to commencing action  
implementing recommendations. 
 

Robert Cornall AO recommends  
Compensation (Pensions) go to a 
centralised national body of  
professional advocates and that 
Wellbeing remain local with the 
ESOs, because of the localised  
nature of welfare services. 
 

ATDP is praised for presenting  

uniform standards of advocacy 
across the nation, one of Cornall's  
recommendations. 
 

The Veterans community will be can-
vassed about the contents and rec-
ommendations of both reports, prior 
to the implementation of any 
changes. 

Improvements recommended for  
Veterans’ Advocacy Services 

By David MacLean | Highgate Pensions & Veterans Affairs Officer 

RSLWA Women’s Auxiliary   
RSLWA Vice-President Donna  
Prytulak has unanimous Board  
support for a new Women’s Auxiliary 
to replace the Women’s Network,  
effective immediately. A letter will 
soon be sent to all Sub-Branches for 
expressions of interest from  
members to join the Auxiliary and/or 
the organising committee. 



ANZAC Day  
Gunfire Breakfast 

 

We will hold our traditional ANZAC 
Day Gunfire Breakfast at 0700 for 
an 0730 start in the Ibis Hotel at 
334 Murray Street, Perth.   
 

Located between King and William 
Streets, the Ibis Hotel is easy to 
get to, particularly from Kings Park 
and the Perth underground station, 
and is also close to the ANZAC 
Day March assembly point.   
 

Parking is available opposite in His 
Majesty’s car park.   
 

Warden of the State War  
Memorial, Lieutenant Commander 
Guy Burton RAN, will be our guest 
speaker. 
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AP-3C Orion A09-659 goes to 
Australian War Memorial 

The Australian War Memorial will 
soon become home to AP-3C Orion 
aircraft (tail number A09-659), 
preserving the heritage of this 
significant aircraft. The aircraft’s 
missions included long-range 
maritime surveillance, anti-
submarine warfare, anti-surface unit 
warfare and search and survivor 
supply.  
 

Since arriving in Australia in July 
1985, it performed a vast range of 
operations, including search and 
rescue missions for yachts off the 
coast of Queensland and in the 
Southern Ocean, medical 
evacuation of a premature baby 
from Alice Springs, and flying 
missions for Operations Spitfire, 
Warden, Slipper, Falconer and 
Relex II.  
 

The aircraft’s most recent significant 
operational flight was in Feb 2009 
during Operation Firestorm, 
supporting Victorian authorities by 
providing intelligence surveillance 
reconnaissance data to help combat 
the Victorian bushfires. The aircraft 
was retired in June 18 at RAAF 
Base Edinburgh SA after flying 
more than 17,000 hours. 

Website to assist 
transitioning Veterans find 

employment 
 

A new website is making it easier for 
ADF members to transition to 
civilian work. The Australian Defence 
Force Transition and Civil 
Recognition website can assist ADF 
members seeking recognition of 
prior learning during service, and 
inform civilian employers of the 
professional skills, training and 
accreditation Defence veterans bring 
to the workplace. 
 

“Employing a Veteran is good for 
business,” said Veterans’ Affairs 
Minister Darren Chester.  
“The ADF provides highly skilled and 
professional personnel who have a 
lot to offer a potential employer.  
 

“Giving our personnel easy access 
to their records and understanding 
how their training and skills translate 
to civilian jobs will assist Veterans 
to be re-employed sooner.”  
 

CEO of Ironside Recruitment and 
former Army mechanic, Glen 
Ferrarotto, has worked hard 
to develop awareness and 
confidence in Veterans’ transferable 
skills within the mining sector and 
heavy vehicle mechanical trades.  
 

“In early 2018, Ironside Recruitment 
embarked on the most successful 
intake of Veterans into Australia's 
mining industry in modern history. 
The success of this program is due 
to collaborative initiatives led by 
Fortescue Metals, with support from 
the Australian Defence College. 
 

Major General Mick Ryan, AM, 
Commander of ADC and CEO of 
Defence Registered Training 
Organisation, said achievements of 
the project are outstanding. 
 

“With this website, Veterans will be 
able to contact the Australian 
Defence Force Transition and Civil 
Recognition Project Team within the 
ADC to request individual Vocational 
Education Training advice and 
services, including recognition of 
prior learning for transferable skills 
acquired during service.” 
 

More information and resources 
downloads for the Australian 
Defence Force Transition and Civil 
Recognition Project at: http://
www.defence.gov.au/adc/adftcr/ 

Defence opens e-communications 
platform to Defence families 

 

To improve communication with 
families, Defence has extended use 
of the ForceNet e-communication 
platform to Defence family 
members. 
 

ForceNet connects registered users 
within a secure online environment, 
allowing families to stay up-to-date 
with the latest information about 
their member’s unit and other 
Defence support services. Defence 
acknowledges the positive 
contribution families make to the 
morale, performance and retention 
of Australian Defence Force 
members and its obligation to assist 
in providing appropriate family 
support. Importantly, Defence 
recognises the need for effective 
and secure communications so ADF 
leaders, members and their families 
can connect and share information. 
 

ForceNet lets Defence families keep 
up to date with relevant Defence 
news, events and information, as 
well as participate in online 
communities to share information 
and maintain contact with other 
family users and Defence leaders. 
 

Defence family members can 
register to use ForceNet at 
www.forcenet.gov.au. Alternatively, 
current Defence ForceNet users can 
invite a family member to register 
via their ForceNet Profile Page. 
Access to ForceNet is only available 
to current Australia Defence Force 
members, Defence Australian 
Public Service members and 
sponsored Defence families. 
 

For more information visit 
www.forcenet.gov.au or download 
the free ForceNet app from the App 
Store or Google Play. 

 

 

Perth Concert Hall will again  
host this year's ANZAC Day  

Commemorative Service 
  

Although a FREE event, you must 
register to attend. Also, please note 
the venue does not have  
assigned seating and, as a result, 
guests will be seated in order of 
arrival. Information about parking 
and building access will be included 
with tickets. POC: RSLWA on  
9287 3799 or  
eventsmanager@rslwa.org.au  
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Sub Warden Duties | 2019 
Wreath Laying Services | State War Memorial Kings Park 

POC: Geoff Simpson OAM RFD  
Deputy Warden State War Memorial 

Wed 24 Apr 
Thu 25 Apr 

1630 for 1700 
0515 for 0545 

ANZAC Sunset Ceremony 
ANZAC Dawn Service 

AUSTRALIAN DEFENCE FORCE 
RETIREES ASSOCIATION 

On behalf of Defence Force 
Retirees and their Military 

Superannuation grievances  
By Jim Hislop 

admin@adfra.org | www.adfra.org 
 

ADF Retirees Association 
executives Jim Hislop and Herb 
Ellerbock met with DVA Minister 
Darren Chester on 27 March to 
discuss aspects of the Defence 
Force Retirement and Death 
Benefits (DFRDB) Scheme.  
 

Also present were the DoD Head 
responsible for DFRDB, the 
Departmental subject expert, 
Senator Bridget McKenzie’s senior 
advisor, National Party candidate for 
the Federal seat of Indi, and the 
Minister’s executive assistant. Herb 
delivered a presentation based on 
his revised paper, The Denial of 
Benefits in the DFRDB Scheme 
which he had prepared with input 
from Peter Hayes (GPCAPT Retd), 
Ron Haack and Christian Bennett 
(both WGCDR Retd) and Jim.  
 

The presentation made clear that 
ADFRA is seeking:  
1. Restoration of our benefits to the 
Fair Indexation baseline 
2. Removal of the partial indexation 
provisions which exclude from 
indexation an amount of our 
retirement/invalidity pay and our 
widows’ pensions 
3. Restoration of commutation to a 
proportionate arrangement, by 
ceasing retirement pay reductions 
when we reach our notional 
retirement age, and refunding 
retirement pay reductions which 
exceed the amount commuted. 
Herb’s evidence in support of these 
goals was compelling.   
 

While the matter of partial 
indexation was news to the Minister 
and DoD personnel, the Minister 
seemed to understand and asked 
pertinent questions.  He said he 
understood that, DFRDB members 
were seeking fairness and 
suggested the impending inquiry 
would go some way toward 
achieving that.  
 

Unfortunately, we were not able to 
address the Inquiry Terms of  

Reference (TOR) and this will be 
left for DFWA at the upcoming ESO 
Round Table (ESORT) meeting 
with the Minister, so we are not 
sure of outcomes. As subject 
experts, we have already asked to 
provide input to the TOR at the 
ESORT pre-meeting, but that 
request was denied by DFWA 
Executive Director and Secretary 
for ESORT.  This attitude from 
DFWA national is why we felt 
compelled to form the Australian 
Defence Force Retirees 
Association to address our DFRDB 
concerns. Regardless, will be 
putting a major submission to the 
Inquiry. 
 

Herb advised the Minister that his 
paper (with covering letters) has 
also been forwarded to the 
Commonwealth Ombudsman, 
Australian Financial Complaints 
Authority and Australian Human 
Rights Commission.  
 

There is still much confusion over 
Commutation among DFRDB 
members, much of it based on 
incorrect assumptions, with some 
suggesting it is the only issue worth 
pursuing.  However, Herb’s 
analysis of the individual details of 
almost one per cent of the total 
DFRDB recipient population, shows 
that for the vast majority of DFRDB 
retirees, our annual losses due to 
unfair and partial indexation are far 
greater than the amount of the 
annual losses from Commutation 
for those of us who have reached 
our notional life expectancy.  
 

We are still well short of our target 
number of case studies we are 
seeking in support of our claim.  
The information we require is: � 
Date of Retirement; � Effective 
Years of Service; � Initial 
Retirement Pay Entitlement; � 
Total Amount Commuted; � Gross 
Reduced Rate of Retirement Pay; 
� Current Rate of Retirement Pay; 
� Date of Effect (of Current Rate of 
Retirement Pay); and  
� Contributions Due.  
 

If you don’t have these details, they 
can be obtained from 
Commonwealth Superannuation 
Corporation by emailing 
FOI@csc.gov.au.  

You can get your current rate of 
retirement pay from your latest 
ComSuper CPI Advice or the 
DFRDB Members website https://
www.csc.gov.au/members/log-in/
dfrdb. Ensure you are registered on 
our https://www.adfra.org/ web site.  
When you have your details, login 
and enter the details on the Case 
Study or Case Update page.  
 
Highgate RSL President’s note:  
It was pleasing to see the Minister 
for Veterans’ Affairs recently 
announce the government will 
commission an independent inquiry 
into the Defence Force Retirement 
and Death Benefits (DFRDB) 
superannuation fund. Many 
Highgate Members are affected by 
the commutation aspects of 
DFRDB. The Citizens Electoral 
Council of Australia issued a media 
release on 29 March 2019 that 
effectively summarises the main 
issue.  Their media release, 
released under their heading ‘Stop 
the Veterans' pension rip-off’ can 
be accessed at http://
cecaust.com.au/
releases/2019_03_29_Veteran_Pe
nsion.html 
It is pleasing to see that sections of 
the Veteran community are fighting 
hard on this issue, on behalf of all 
of those affected. The outcome of 
the independent inquiry is awaited 
with interest. Regards Geoff Hourn 
 

103rd RSLWA STATE 
CONGRESS | ANNUAL 
GENERAL MEETING 

 

Astral Room 1 
Crown Perth Towers  

Great Eastern Highway Burswood 
 

Official Opening 
Sat 15 Jun 19 at 0900 

Dress: Smart Casual (Medals) 
 

Annual General Meeting 
Sat 15 Jun 19 at 1330  

Dress: Smart Casual (No Medals) 
 

Help Our Heroes Charity Ball 
Crown Towers Perth Ballroom  

Sat 15 Jun 19  
Drinks on arrival 1830 for 1900  Dress: 

Black tie or Mess Dress (Medals) 
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5. French Allied Supreme 
Commander Ferdinand Foch 
knocked heads together between 
the British and French Generals, 
plus the difficult USA Contingent 
leader JJ Pershing. He finessed the 
Armistice and locked in the victory. 
He had lost both a son and son-in-
law in the first months of the war on 
the Western Front and he cut the 
German enemy no slack right 
through to the end of the Peace 
Conference in 1919, predicting the 
Germans would do it all again. 
6. British Expeditionary Force 
Leader Field Marshal Sir Douglas 
Haig became British forces overall 
commander after Sir John French 
was sacked in 1915. Haig arguably 
held things together, gave his better 
Generals and Lieutenant Generals 
room to perform brilliantly but with 
Rawlinson must take some share 
for the July 1916 disaster of the 
Somme. His Chief of Staff in 1918, 
General Herbert Lawrence, also 
deserves a mention as a key helper.  
7. Sir John Monash, born in 
Melbourne, grew up in both 
Melbourne and Jerilderie, a 
reservist who entered the Army as a 
private soldier, and eventually 
becoming commander of five AIF 
Divisions in the field in May 1918. 
He delivered victory using a holistic 
approach at Hamel in 93 minutes 
and then the big one, the Battle of 
Amiens. He did not win the war, but 
he made a massive contribution to 
victory, especially from 08 August to 
05 October - pushing hard and ever 
forward to and through the 
Hindenburg line. 
8. US Army General J J Pershing, 
the strong US forces commander in 
France, was determined to keep his 
men under USA commanders. He 
was a difficult person to deal with in 
some ways but got the job done in 
the southern part of the Western 
Front. There is a view he delayed 
the US build up, only agreed to by 
Congress on Easter Saturday 1917, 
to finesse a victory in France 
delivered by US forces. This would 
give President Woodrow Wilson the 
whip hand, but after Foch visited 
Pershing for three days late in 
August 1918, the US efforts stepped 
up several notches and helped turn 
the tide in 1918.  

Who won World 
War One? First, 
let me deal with 
those who helped 
win WWI, then 
secondly, address 
the broader nation 
state dimensions 

flowing from the Allies defeating 
German Prussian militarism – wiping 
out four empires and affirming the 
role of the nation state, broadly 
within a Judeo-Christian/Western-
civilisation construct. 
 

At the outset, never forget the 
autocratic military machine that was 
Germany. To quote US Ambassador 
to Germany James W Gerard writing 
in 1917: The officers of the German 
Army are all of one class, and of a 
class devoted to the ideals of 
autocracy….we are engaged in a 
war against the greatest military 
power the world has ever seen.  
 

Of course at the core was the 
Prussian Juncker class of warriors. 
This was what the Allied Generals 
were up against. The Generals 
made their contributions, lucky and 
unlucky, but others also played key 
roles. 
 

Field Marshal Edmund Allenby, 
outstanding Australian Light 
Horse leader Sir Harry Chauvel, 
and Thomas Edward Lawrence (of 
Arabia) were the big three who 
dominated the defeat of the Turkish 
Army, capturing everything from the 
Suez through Jerusalem to 
Damascus and Aleppo. They 
effectively destroyed most of the 
Ottoman Empire but this was a 
sideshow to the crucible of the 
Western Front which was set to 
decide victory in World War One. 
 

There is one criteria above all others 
in assessing who most contributed to 
victory on the Western Front of 
World War One. Who had the x 
factor, who delivered and made a 
contribution that produced the extra 
efforts helping to secure 
breakthroughs and ultimate victory?  
 

In short, there were 10 persons who 
produced victory on a scale that 
made a difference. At various times,  
all 10 were close to losing their lives, 
all showed incredible initiative and 
boldness within the military rank and  

Governmental structures, all were 
motivated by the objective of victory 
over the Germans - and all survived 
the war. 
 

There had been four long years of 
stalemate along the Western Front 
since 1914 and now some Generals 
were talking of a 1919 offensive 
after the winter of 1918! Due to the 
contribution of these nine plus one 
special Australian Nobel Laureate, 
much happened in 1918 culminating 
in the Armistice and victory over the 
German Army. 
 

Who were these 10 – a subjective 
choice but based on research 
and weightings of contributions 
to victory. (I accept it will annoy 
pure military historians to some 
extent.) 
 

1. King Albert 1 of the Belgians 
resisted the huge German push 
through Belgium in August 1914 as 
actual Commander in Chief and 
held on to the Ypres Salient for the 
entire war. He was in some ways 
the anchor of the Western Front at 
its northern extremity. Yes, he was 
slow to attack in 1918 and he had 
help holding onto that key eight per 
cent, but he has been too long 
under-recognised for his vital 
anchor role. 
2. Winston Spencer Churchill in 
1918 as Minister for Munitions was 
redeeming himself after the disaster 
of the Dardanelles and a stint in the 
trenches. He spear-headed the Mk 
4 and Mk 5 tanks that made a huge 
difference in 1918. He met with 
Monash at AIF HQ on 11 August to 
discuss tank performance and 
strategies. 
3. French Prime Minister Georges 
Clemenceau brought much needed 
focus and unity of effort at the top 
as PM but also as Minister for War. 
After four years of war, in 1918 he 
provided new impetus from 
Government circles.  
4. Canadian Sir Arthur Currie 
masterminded victory at Vimy Ridge 
in 1917 and outperformed in the 
Battle of Amiens on 08 August 1918 
on the right flank. Had the right flank 
stalled, then Monash and the AIF 
would have been hugely exposed 
and the successful punch-through of 
over 10 kms on the ‘Black Day’ 
might not have been sustained. 
 

 

Who won World War One and why it matters today  
By Hon Tim Fischer AC Former Army Officer, Federal Nationals Leader, Deputy Prime Minister and Ambassador 
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KARRAKATTA CLUB PROGRAM 
Highgate Highlights readers are welcome 

to attend other special events at our 
luncheon venue, the Karrakatta Club 

 

1130 Morning tea | 1200 Presentation 
1300 À la carte lunch  

Lyceum: Members/guests - $6.50  
Non-members - $15 | RSVP essential 

reception@karrakattaclub.com.au or 9325 8111  
 

Creating Nurturing Communities 
in Music Presented by Tessa 
Campbell | Tue 16 April 2019 

Tessa facilitates connections between 
music and the community through 
education, inspiration and performance. 
Currently in her second year of 
WAAPA’s Arts Management course, 
she is an active member of Perth’s 
classical and jazz music scenes in both 
performance and behind the scenes. 
Combining her musical knowledge with 
an interest in arts management, Tessa 
has worked hard to create a community 
space for Perth saxophonists who 
perform and busk regularly in small 
ensembles. 
 

Cunard’s First Queens - Elizabeth 
& Mary Presented by Chris Frame | 
Tuesday 23 April 2019  

Maritime historian, author and public 
speaker on and off cruise ships, Chris 
Frame joins us for our ANZAC week 
lyceum and shares his knowledge of the 
role of ‘The Queens’ during WW11. 
Chris appears regularly on television 
news, documentaries and radio as an 
expert on ocean liner history. He’s also 
written books on maritime subjects and 
contributes to many magazines and 
publications.  
 

DVA’s Building Excellence in 
Support and Training Grant 

closes 02 May  
 

DVA BEST Grants cover salary 
costs of advocates and 
administrative assistants; equipment 
and support; but not rent, utilities or 
any purpose other than advocacy, 
nor if another grant fully funds the 
same activity or service; or if you 
charge for your advocacy services.  
 

Link to the BEST Grant information 
and application page at https://
www.communitygrants.gov.au/
grants/building-excellence-support-
and-training-best-program. POC: 
Samuel Lee - Veterans Liaison 
Manager vlm@rslwa.org.au or  
9287 3799 or 0418 176 642.   
 

9. General then Field Marshal Sir 
Henry Wilson had French 
nursemaids growing up and so was 
fluent in French from childhood. His 
key role, even as Chief of the 
General Imperial Staff, was to liaise 
with the powerful in Paris and 
London. He greatly helped with 
coordination and also in the picking 
of Foch as Supreme Allied 
Commander, pushing hard for British 
PM Lloyd George to agree. This 
appointment, after four years of a 
lack of deep strategic liaison and 
coordination, was a vital part of the 
winning equation. 
And a special 10. Sir William 
Lawrence Bragg, youngest-ever 
Nobel Laureate and an incredible 
Australian engineer who in 1916 
devised a system for accurate 
enemy artillery location to allow 
pinpoint counter-fire. This greatly 
helped in the breakthrough 1918 
battles. 
 

This is a subjective list but reflects 
both the military, political and human 
dynamics involved, although I accept 
some military historians will say it is 
wrong. 
 

At 0530 on 11 Nov 1918, pre-dawn 
in the railway carriage blown up by 
the SS in World War Two, the 
German representatives signed the 
Armistice. Sadly 2,000 allied soldiers 
died between 0530 and 1059 that 
day but essentially all fighting 
stopped at 1100 and the Armistice in 
reality signalled Allied victory. 
 

We move now to the second 
question, the creation in some 
cases, affirmation in others of the 
Nation State based on democracy 
and with core values including the 
rights to freedom, to live in peace, 
to work, to have a fair go, and the 
right to vote. 
 

World War One and its result saw 
the obliteration of four powerful 
Empires: Austria-Hungary, Ottoman 
and German-Prussian with Germany 
losing colonies such as New Guinea 
and Namibia. Imperial Russia was 
wiped out and the boundaries of 
Soviet Russia greatly reduced. 
 

By 1920, the three Baltic nation 
states of Estonia, Latvia and 
Lithuania were drawn up, later 
occupied but regained independence  

in 1989. World War One and the 
Paris deliberations of 1919 led to 
the Versailles Treaty and seven new 
nation states in Europe and another 
seven in the Middle East and 
around Armenia.  
 

Fourteen nation states replaced four 
big Empires and the majority of 
these continue today, although 
Czechoslovakia, later split in two 
with the Velvet Revolution.  
 

Yugoslavia was also brutally broken 
up late in the 20th century to see 
Slovenia, Croatia, Bosnia, Serbia 
and the Republic of North 
Macedonia emerge alongside 
Albania and Montenegro. Kosovo 
was the last to emerge out of 
Serbia. 
 

While spheres of influence wax and 
wane, the dominant template of 
small and large mainly democratic 
nation states has continued.  
 

Totalitarian militaristic dictator-led 
templates have not vanished but the 
defeat of Germany and its autocratic 
ways under Kaiser Wilhelm II, 
Bismarck and Hindenburg greatly 
turned the tide.  
 

It was a near run thing because had 
the Germans captured Amiens 
Railway junction in March-April 
1918 with the big push under 
Operation Michael, then Paris would 
probably have fallen and most of 
Europe would have become ruled 
on a Prussian model. 
 

Sixty one thousand AIF volunteers 
all paid with their lives to help 
deliver this outcome 100 years ago.   
 

While the world was upturned again 
by Hitler, the Nazis and the Imperial 
Japanese were beaten in part 
because of the advent of the 
democratic nation state, stirred to 
protect their freedoms and their core 
values.  
 

We therefore owe them all a great 
deal, including a very young Private 
J H Bryant, a shearing shed hand 
from Hillston NSW, who was killed 
at Lone Pine, Gallipoli, and who 
wrote: 
 

And if by chance I should fall 
beneath a foreign sky, 

I hope some passing wind will blow 
a gum leaf where I lie, 

A gum leaf fresh and fragrant, blown 
from a wild gum tree, 

That grows in far Australia, the land 
of the free. 

 

Who won World War One...  
  continued from page 6    
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His Excellency Mr Baeksoon Lee, Republic of Korea’s Ambassador to Australia, 
made the following Awards during Highgate RSL’s Luncheon on 21 March 2019 
° Ambassador for Peace Medal to Brian John Eaton who served on HMAS Sydney in 

Korea 1952-53 
° Posthumous Ambassador for Peace Medal to the widow of Kenneth Victor  
    Barrington who served with 2RAR in Korea 1953-54      
° Posthumous Ambassador for Peace Medal to the grandson of Kevin John Michael 

who served with 2RAR in Korea 1953-54 
° An Appreciation Plaque was awarded to Theo Bushe-Jones on behalf of the  
     Korean War Veterans Association in Korea for his assistance to the Korean  
     Veterans Association in WA 


